
 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable President and       October 1, 2021   

Members of the City Council 

City Hall, Room 400 

 

Position: Does Not Object 

 

The Comptroller’s office is reporting on 21-0083 Franchise - Gas Regulator Station Utility at Lower 

Gwynns Falls Park. The purpose of grant a franchise to Baltimore Gas and Electric Company to relocate 

gas infrastructure from their existing location under Lower Gwynn Falls Park near the intersections of 

Hurley and Wilkens Avenue. The relocation of the utility infrastructure is necessary for work to begin to 

replace the Wilkens Avenue Bridge over Gwynn Falls. 

The Comptroller’s office foresees no direct fiscal or operational impact from City Council Bill 21-0083. 

No objections to 21-0083. 

 

CC: Celeste Amato, Chief of Staff, Comptroller’s Office 

       KC Kelleher, Director of Communication, Comptroller’s Office 

       Nina Themelis, Mayor’s Office 

Department of Real Estate, Room 304, City Hall 

21-0083 Franchise - Gas Regulator Station Utility at Lower Gwynns Falls 

Park 

Andy Frank, Real Estate Officer 


